


     Twenty-sixth Sunday  

        in Ordinary Time 
     
      Saturday,  September 27,  2025 

 

  4:00 pm      Maria Richter from Richter Family 
 
 

            Sunday,  September 28,  2025 

 

  7:30 am      Parishioners of Holy Trinity 
 

  9:30 am      Gertrude O’Donnell from O’Donnell Family 
11:30 am      Teresa Neupauer from Perun Family 
 

          Weekday Mass Schedule 
 
 
 
 

                            September  29  -  October 3,   2025 

   
 

 Monday         Sts. Michael, Gabriel and Raphael, Archangels  
  

 8:00 am  Living & Dec’d members Sokol Assembly #255 
 

Tuesday          St. Jerome, Priest and Doctor of the Church  
 

 8:00 am           Richard Drabic from M/M Metro Drabic 
 

Wednesday     St. Thérèse of the Child Jesus, Virgin & Dr of the Church  
 

 8:00 am  NO MASS 
   

Thursday        The Holy Guardian Angels  
 

 8:00 am          Intentions of Rita O’Donnell & Family fr: Barbara 
                George 
                

Friday             Friday of the Twenty-sixth week in Ordinary Time  
 

 8:00 am Helen Roman from Bruce & Anne Marie Bachman 

 
 

 

Hb 1:2-3; 2:2-4   *   2 Tm 1:6-8, 13-14   *   Lk 17:5-10 
 
 

      Saturday,  October  4,  2025 
 

  4:00 pm      Frank S. Gasper from Frank Gasper/Debbie Healy 
 
 

      Sunday,  October  5,  2025 

 

  7:30 am      Dorothea Malone from Steven Malone 
 

  9:30 am      Deceased members of Dolby Family from  
                     Geri & Maureen Stanus 
11:30 am      Parishioners of Holy Trinity 
 
 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation every Saturday from 3:00-3:45pm 
in the Reconciliation Room or upon request.  

Your Sacrificial Offering: 
 

September 20/21, 2025—Stewardship: Envelopes: $4,786.00  
Online Giving:  $3,357.00 

Archdiocese Military Collection: $2,614.00 
Humanitarian Efforts in Gaza: $2,186.00 

 

Thank you for your generosity! 

WHY CATHOLIC—A Journey through the 
Catechism … the Fall sessions will begin the 
week of October 12 and continue for six 
weeks. This year is devoted to the Creed in 
commemoration of the 1,700th anniversary of 
the Nicene Creed which was formulated at the 
Council of Nicaea in 325 A.D. If you are NOT 
presently part of a faith sharing group and 
would like to join the program, it is not too 
late. You are most welcome! Please call         
the rectory office if you would like to join. 

 

Weekly Eucharistic Adoration will 
be held on Thursday, October 2 from  
6:00 to 7:00pm. The Sacrament          
of Reconciliation will be available 

 from 6:15 to 6:45pm.  

 
NEWLY   MARRIED 

Congratulations!  
to Lauren Blazofsky and Garrison 
Hurd who were united in marriage 

on Friday at Holy Trinity.  Best  wishes for a 
long and happy marriage  

 

Today, we will take up the Collection 
for the Church in  Latin America. For 
many in Latin America and the        

Caribbean, a  rising secular culture, difficult 
rural terrain, and a shortage of ministers all 
present obstacles to practicing the faith. Your 
support for the collection provides lay         
leadership training, catechesis, priestly and  
religious formation, and other programs to 
share our Catholic faith with those who long to 
hear the Good News of Christ. Visit 
www.usccb.org/latin-america for more info. 

 
Thank you received from the    
Missionaries of the Sacred Heart 
(MSC), Mission Co-Op Appeal. 
“Your openness to our needs and    

gracious response fill us with gratitude. We 
assure you of our prayers and ask that you    
continue to remember us as well.”  Our parish 
raised $2,597.00 for this Appeal. 

 
The Rosary will be recited at 
3:30pm before the 4:00pm Mass 
on Saturday, October 4, 11, 18,     
and 25. All are encouraged to           
participate. 

 
First Friday Devotion—Fri., Oct 3 after the 
8:00am Mass there will be Exposition of the 
Blessed Sacrament followed by the Novena to 
the Sacred Heart of Jesus, and Benediction of 
the Blessed Sacrament. All are encouraged to 
participate.  
 

 
 

Please help keep God’s church clean. It’s 
hard to receive the Eucharist or sing with 
gum in your mouth. Sticking it under the pew 
in church is unacceptable. Please dispose of 
your gum before entering church.  
 
 
 
Fr. Thang Nguyen Nhu, from  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
will be here to talk to us at all the Masses.  
     The Missionaries of the Sacred Heart is an 
international congregation of religious priests 
and brothers who reach out to those who are 
poor-materially, emotionally, or spiritually-to 
bring God’s compassionate and tender love to 
all. “May the Sacred Heart of Jesus be loved 
everywhere” is our motto. It was coined by 
Father Jules Chevalier, MSC who founded our 
society in France in 1854. Their concern was 
global, but they began with efforts to restore 
the vitality of the faith in rural France. On  
September 1, 1881, the first missionaries left 
for Papua New Guinea, the fulfilment of a 
dream that Fr. Chevalier already had as a   
seminarian.  
     This year’s World Projects Appeal          
will offer a lifeline to many vulnerable              
communities, from children living in the   
bushlands of the Congo to elderly people in 
need of company and a safe space to meet in 
Brazil. As we’re faced with bleak news of   
disaster and destruction on a regular basis, it is 
a breath of fresh air to see our mission family 
joining together to create something             
extraordinary. Together, we are making 2025 a 
year of positive transformation—can you help?  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2025 Because We Are Catholic Appeal 
Our parish support is a vital part of this                   
Diocesan-wide effort to serve children and 
families in our own community and throughout 
the Diocese of Allentown. Every gift counts, 
no matter how big or small. Our 2025 Parish 
Goal is $85,377.00. To date from 142 donors 
out of 762 families, we have pledges of 
$77,456.00.  Mail your pledge card or online at 
www.BecauseWeAreCatholic.org today. 
 
 
 
This week our special collection supports the  
Church in Central and Eastern Europe. 
Your donation helps restore the Church and 
build the future in more than 25 countries still 
struggling to recover from former communist 
rule and now grappling with the war in 
Ukraine. Funds from this collection support 
reconstruction, education, formation, and   
poverty outreach. Thank you for your         
generosity to the collection today. For more 



Saint Carlo Acutis Regional PREP 
Mrs. Ginny Downey, DRE 

Email—dre@carloacutisprep.org 
website: www.carloacutisprep.org  

610-261-0144 
 

Please refer to the above website for ALL PREP  
information. 
 
 

PREP Registration is Still Open for the 2025–2026 
school year! 
 

We offer two traditional style weekly session options 
 

• Mondays from 4:30–5:45pm 
• Wednesdays from 6:15–7:30pm 
 

Our Family Catechesis model meets on the 1st and 3rd 
Sundays of the month from 9:00–10:10am 
 
 

“To always be close to Jesus, that’s my life plan.”   
     St. Carlo Acutis 

GOOD SHEPHERD CATHOLIC SCHOOL 
   1300 Newport Ave, Northampton, PA 
    610-262-9171    e-mail: altngs@ptd.net 

               https://www.goodshepherd-catholic.com 

 

 

School Office Hours: Monday-Friday 7:30am-3pm 
 

For more info regarding enrollment for the          
2025-2026 school year,  please call Erica Nochton, 
Advancement Director, or email her at            
msnochtongscs@goodshepherd-catholic.com. 
 

Visit our website: GoodShepherd-Catholic.com 
 

Parishioner, Lourdes Petko, would like to invite 
you, and your family and friends, to join her team for 
the 26th Annual Lehigh Valley Buddy Walk to be 
held at Cedar Crest College on Sat., October 4, from 
1:00-6:00pm to raise money for Eastern Pennsylvania 
Down Syndrome Center. For more info or questions, 
contact Lourdes at 610-392-1780 or donate online.  
https://charity.pledgeit.org/f/1OpBNcb64P 

 

Join Bruce and Donna Wermann on a 12 day          
Pilgrimage to the Shrines of France and the  
Beaches of Normandy November 9-20, 2026.    
Email or call Bruce for details 610-905-7817  
spundt1@ptd.net. 

 
 

COMMUNITY EVENTS 
 
 
 

BVM, 22nd St & Washington Ave, Northampton,      
invites you their New and Used Book Sale held in 
the Parish Hall on Sat., Oct. 4 from 1-7pm and Sun., 
Oct. 5 from 8am-1pm. 
 

St. Francis Attic Treasures, 1046 W Cedar St.,    
Allentown. Attic treasures, bake sale and food will be 
available on Sat., Oct 11 from 10am-6:30pm;        
Sun., Oct. 12 from 12Noon-5pm; and Mon., Oct. 13 
(bag day) from 10am-2pm.  
 

St. Elizabeth, 435 Pershing Blvd., Whitehall, invites 
you to their 16th Annual Basket Social held on Fri., 
Oct. 10 from 5-7pm; Sat., Oct. 11 from 10am-7pm; 
and Sun., Oct. 12 from 8am-2pm. All baskets valued 
at or over $35. Food available all weekend. See 
online bulletin or bulletin board for more details. 
 

Diocesan wide Blood Drive with Miller Keystone 
Blood Center continues now through December16. 
See online bulletin or bulletin board for more details. 
Remember to use Church Sponsor Code #1302 when 
making your appointment. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
For reservations or more information call Sue at (610) 
392-2957 or email at  suemueller45@gmail.com   
 
 
Redner’s - Save-A-Tape receipts are greatly          
appreciated. Please drop receipts in the collection  
basket, in the box in the vestibule, or mail to the    
Rectory.  Thank you! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We need your help with the Offertory—It is an 
honor to carry the wine, hosts, and offering to the 
priest at Mass for consecration. If your family has  
requested a Mass for your loved one on a weekend or 
Holy Day and you are willing to be Gift Bearers for a 
particular Mass, please sign the sheet in the binder in 
the vestibule (if this was not done for you when you 
requested the Mass). Also, let an Usher know that 
your family is present to take up the Gifts.  
     Any family can sign up to be Gift Bearers at any 
Mass with an opening.  You do not have to request a 
Mass for a loved one to do so. Please check the binder 
in the vestibule and add your name. We look forward 
to ALL our families participating. 
 
 
Would you like to become a “Greeter” at one of 
our Masses on the weekend? We would like to add 
more ministers to our group. If you are interested, 
please call the Rectory to volunteer 
 

Remember when you are on vacation that you can 
find a Catholic Church at www.masstimes.org.   
 
 
 
 

Please remember to update the Parish Office if you 
change your e-mail address or your phone number. 
Thank you! 
 
Please remember to update the Parish Office if you 
change your e-mail address or your phone number  or  
remove your landline so we can keep our Database   
current.   Thank you! 
 
 
 

 

REMINDER for Hospital/Nursing Home           
Admissions: because of the privacy laws, the parish 
does not always receive information about              
parishioners who are admitted to hospitals and     
nursing homes. Please notify the Rectory Office of 
any hospital or nursing home admissions so        
Msgr. Dan can visit them and we can keep your loved 
one in our prayers. 
 
Monday, May 26, 2025—A blessing for our military 
service members—Lord God, we are ever mindful of 
the cost paid for the liberty we possess, we ask that 
you bless the members of our armed forces. Give 
them courage, hope, and strength. May they ever   
experience your support, love, and healing. Be their 
power and protector, leading them from darkness to 
light.  Amen. 
 
 
 

Please remember to update the Parish Office if you 
change your e-mail address or your phone number  or  
remove your landline so we can keep our Database   
current.   Thank you! 
 
 

NOTE: COLLECTION ENVELOPES—Please  
DO NOT tape envelopes shut. Flaps can be tucked 
in instead. Also, please write checks in blue/black 
ink ONLY—this is a bank requirement. Thank you! 
 
 
KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS Council 4050 
Queenship of Mary Membership/Questions 1-814-
694-4050.  
 
 
 

 

 
NOTE: COLLECTION ENVELOPES—Please  
refrain from taping envelopes shut or putting  
stickers on your envelopes. Flaps can be tucked in 
instead. Also, please write checks in blue/black ink 
ONLY—this is a  bank requirement. Thank you! 

 
 
2024 Mass Intentions Book is open for               
parishioners to schedule Mass intentions. At this 
time, two weekend Masses and three weekday 
Masses may be scheduled PER FAMILY. Mass 
donation is $10/Mass. Note: Until further notice,       
if you are requesting masses for deceased family 
members and there are Masses to be said on file     
from funerals, these requests will be used first.   
 

 
Has your son or daughter graduated from high 
school or college this year and entered the working 
world?  Congratulations!  Reminder, young adults 
entering the work force and staying in the area should 
become a registered active member of the parish and 
start receiving envelopes. If they need a certificate of 
eligibility to become a sponsor for Baptism or      
Confirmation they must be an active/participating 
member.  Young adults will be removed from our  
data base at the age of 24 if they do not register. 
Young adults please call the parish office to register. 
 
 

 
 

WATER BOTTLES—If you have empty water     
bottles from Epiphany or Easter, please return them to 
the box in the Church main vestibule.  We will reuse 
them in the future.  Thank you. 

 
 
 
Please support our advertisers on the back of the       
bulletin who make this bulletin possible. 
 
 

 
 
REMINDER—Safe Environment—Any adult      
wishing to serve as a volunteer at the Soup Kitchen, 
Chaperones for Religious Ed events, Good Shepherd 
School volunteers or any volunteer responsible for a 
child’s welfare or volunteers having direct contact 
with children are required to have all background 
clearances before you participate in the event.  Please 
call the  Rectory for more information. 

 
 

COMMUNITY EVENTS 
 

 
 
 
The Whitehall-Coplay Hunger initiative is looking 
for donations to help alleviate food insecurity in the    
Whitehall Coplay area. Please visit their website 
www.whitehallcoplayhungerinitiative.org to see 
how, what, and where you can donate your time and 
items needed.  Any and all donations are greatly ap-
preciated. 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS Council 4050 
Queenship of Mary Membership/Questions 1-814-
694-4050.  
 

Rectory Office Hours: 
 

Monday and Wednesday:  
9:00am—12:15pm and 1:15pm—5:00pm 

Tuesday and Thursday: 
10:00am—5:00pm 

Friday:  
9:00am—12:30pm 

 
 
 
 
If you have received an adverse Prenatal Diagnosis, 
you are not alone. There is help.  The Diocese of Al-

COOKS WITH COLLARS.  Started 
September 1 and the deadline to vote 
is September 30. You can vote online 
at www.cookswithcollars.com, visit 

our Facebook page to connect directly to vote, and/or 
donations of cash or check (payable to Holy Trinity) 
will be accepted at the parish until Monday, Sept. 29. 
Remember all voting proceeds benefit Holy Trinity.  

 
 

Wrap Up Meeting is scheduled for 
Tuesday, September 30 at 7:00pm. 
 

 
 

Baptismal PREP class—Tuesday, October 14 at 
7:00pm. Please call the Rectory Office to register. 

 
BASKET PARTY   October 25/26, 2025 
 

Volunteer Sign Up sheets and Ticket Sales 
the weekends of Oct. 4/5; 11/12; and 18/19 

 
Women of the Parish, would you be interested in a 
monthly Women’s Group focusing on spiritual and 
community activities?  If interested, email Barbara 
Miller halobam1@aol.com or call 610-704-7292. 
There will be an organizational planning meeting 
on Sunday, October 5 around 12:30pm (after the 
11:30am Mass).  If interested in joining the group, 
please come and bring your ideas.  
 
Redner’s - Save-A-Tape receipts are greatly          
appreciated. Please drop receipts in the collection  
basket, in the box in the vestibule, or mail to the    
Rectory.  Thank you! 
 

ONLINE GIVING—use our website link      
holytrinitywhitehall.weconnect.com or      

https://osvhub.com/holy-trinity-whitehall/giving/funds 
 

Need Help? 1-800-348-2886 
 

Thank you for your contributions. 
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